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Police arrests two suspects in relation to a suspicious death in Malaita 

Province  

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) in Auki, Malaita Province have 

arrested two suspects in relation to the suspicious death of a 25-year-old male person at Kiu 

Village in West Are’Are on 21 June 2020. 

Supervising Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita Province, Superintendent William 
Foufaka says, “Police have arrested the two suspects on 21 June 2020 at Onepara Village. 
One of the suspects is a 40-year-old male and the other a 20-year-old male  
 
“It is alleged that on the night of Friday 19 June 2020 the deceased accompanied his 
girlfriend to her village at Onepara further in land from Kiu Village. It is alleged it was during 
that time the relatives of the girl approached the deceased and had a fight with him.” 
 
Supervising PPC Superintendent Foufaka says, “I call on members of the families where the 
incident happened between them to refrain from taking the law into your own hands. Allow 
police to investigate the matter and bring it before the court.” 
 
“Police are currently investigating the suspicious death incident and ask anyone who may 

still have any information to come forward to police. My condolence to the family of the 

deceased during this time of sorrow,” says Supervising PPC Superintendent Foufaka. 

The two suspects will be charged for alleged murder and will appear in court on a later date. 

Police investigators at the Auki Police Station can be contacted on phone 40132. 
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24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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